

State of Vermont Highway Division Municipal Assistance Bureau One National Life Drive Montpelier, VT 05633-5001

vtrans.vermont.gov

[phone] 802-828-2667 [fax] 802-828-3522 [ttd] 800-253-0191 Agency of Transportation

March 22, 2019

Tom DiPietro 104 Landfill Rd. S. Burlington, VT 05407

RE: Grant application to replace Culvert #3 located in Butler Farms with a new properly sized box culvert

Dear Mr. DiPietro,

Thank you for your recent application for funding to the SFY 2019 Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP). Unfortunately, your project was not recommended for funding this year. This was an extremely competitive funding round with 21 applications statewide totaling more than approximately \$4.2 million. Available funding for TAP applications this year was approximately \$2.2 million.

Once again, thank you for your interest in this program and we encourage you to seek funding from the Transportation Alternatives Program in future years. If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact Scott Robertson, TAP Coordinator for the Municipal Assistance Bureau – Local Projects Section at 802-793-2395 at any time.

Sincerely,

Scott Robertson, PE – TAP Coordinator VTrans - Municipal Assistance Bureau

Cc: RPC

VTrans - DTA

VTrans - Policy, Planning & Research

Project File

